TOWN OF ELBRIDGE

TOWN BOARD MEETING
November 22, 2022

Minutes for the November 22, 2022, second meeting of the month, by the Elbridge Town Board, at the Elbridge Town Municipal Building. Supervisor Richardson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

PRESENT:                                     Vern Richardson, Supervisor


                                             Doug Blumer, Councilor


                                             Floyd Duger, Councilor

                                                         Michael Caron, Councilor

                                                         Todd Platten, Councilor

RECORDING SECRETARY:     Danielle Karlik, Town Clerk

OTHERS PRESENT:                   Tim Frateschi, Town Attorney

ADOPT MINUTES: On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Caron, the minutes from November 10, 2022 were accepted. 
MOTION TO PAY BILLS:  On a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by Councilor Blumer, General Bills Abstract #11, Vouchers #437-468, in the amount of $40,409.23 were ordered paid, and Highway Bills, Abstract #11, Vouchers #1201-1229, in the amount of $44,901.50 were ordered paid, with a total disbursement of $85,310.73.

COMMUNICATIONS:  he County will be starting in the western and northern sections, of the areas without cable, first.
RESOLUTION:

On a motion by Councilor Caron, seconded by Councilor Duger, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
5 AYES Blumer Duger Caron Richardson Platten



0 NAYS                        

Resolution 96/22

The Elbridge Town Board resolves to purchase two Ford pickup trucks, from Vanbortel Ford, a 2023 F250 for $45,316.06 and a 2023 F250 Crewcab for $48,809.83, both under Onondaga contract #0010808.
On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Platten, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
5 AYES Blumer Duger Caron Richardson Platten



0 NAYS                        

Resolution 97/22

The Elbridge Town Board resolves that employees requesting reimbursement for approved Town related work expenses shall submit a receipt for the expense and an approved voucher to the Town Supervisor’s Office within 45 days of incurring such expense.  Any voucher for reimbursement for approved Town related work expenses submitted after 45 days after the expense was incurred will not be considered for payment by the Town Supervisor. 
This policy shall take effect immediately upon approval by the Town Board and shall be inserted into the Town Employee Handbook.

On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Caron, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
5 AYES Blumer Duger Caron Richardson Platten



0 NAYS                        

Resolution 98/22

The Elbridge Town Board authorizes Supervisor Richardson to sign the renewal with Troy & Banks, Inc. for the 2022 Utility/Telecom Overcharge Refund.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilor Blumer:  The Historian’s display case has arrived. Historian Parkman would like to place a plaque, in recognition of the donation, on the case. He will invite the grantor to see the display once it is all set. There is good communication, currently, between the Historian’s office and the Jordan Historical Society. They are planning a joint venture in the spring, in regards to cemeteries and cleaning of the headstones. 
Codes is working with a resident on Jordan road for a new home and pole barn. The 8-unit apartment building on Route 5 has nothing official set with the Planning Board as of yet. They are waiting on County approval. Mrs. Nancy Hourigan has put in an informal request for PUD zoning on the property at the corner of Route 5 and Hamilton Road. 
Councilor Duger:  The Highway has been working with Recreation Director Joe Patrick, and the school on field #1. The basketball program is going strong, with 12 teams (150 +/- children). The Community Center rentals are busy with the upcoming holidays. December 6 there will be a senior luncheon for the holiday. Lauren Barrigar will be the entertainment and the cost will be $15 pp. The Board is welcome. The trip to NYC has been cancelled, instead a 1-day trip is planned for December 14. Councilor Duger has received the report for this year’s trash program. 
Councilor Caron:  Bill Street from eastern Shore Insurance came in to the office to complete the annual survey. The water project is progressing. A meeting was held earlier in the month. The Village of Jordan has been awarded a 2-million-dollar grant. Decisions have to be made in regards to what options are priority, as well as additional costs, as the project moves forward. A new resolution will need to be done, and Mr. Bottar will be attending the December 8, 2022 Board meeting. 
Councilor Platten:  The Environmental Committee is meeting at the time of this meeting. The Justice Department held a one-day trial that went smoothly. The DA was impressed with Judge Betts “handling” of the trial. 
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:  Clerk Karlik stated that letters for the Joint water Project tax rates will be going out on the November 30, 2022. Superintendent White stated that the trash program report was on file, without any loss this year. Attorney Frateschi inquired as to the Public Hearing date for Local Law 2022-7.
ADJOURNMENT:  On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Platten the second monthly meeting of the Elbridge Town Board adjourned at 7:36 PM. 
Respectfully submitted,

Danielle Karlik

Elbridge Town Clerk
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